
 TOWN OF WHEATLAND  

  TOWN BOARD MEETING    

WHEATLAND TOWN HALL  

34515 GENEVA RD., NEW MUNSTER, WISCONSIN  

  

MONDAY, February 26, 2024 – 6:00 p.m.  

  

     The meeting was called to order by Chairman Brett Butler at 6:00 p.m., Monday February 26, 

2024 at the Town Hall and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Town Board Members present, 

Chairman Brett Butler, 1st Supervisor Kyle Madsen, and 2nd Supervisor Kelly Wilson.  Also present; Clerk 

Donna Deuster, Melissa Riddel, Joyce Myers, Ralph Myers    

  

  Notices were posted in three public areas (Town Hall, Transfer Station and Wheatland Center School) 

and on the town’s website.  The Kenosha News and the Westosha Report were notified.  Individuals who 

have requested meeting notices by e-mail were sent agendas as required by state law.  

 Minutes of the February 12, 2024 Board Meeting were moved for approval by Supervisor Madsen, 

seconded by Supervisor Wilson.  Motion carried.  

  Reports  

Fire Department – Fire Chief Denko gave the board members his plans moving forward for the 

replacement of 6614 since the MN truck fell through. They are reaching out to the display models at the 

fire conference in Ohio to have a base line to look at.    While 6614 is still here new tires are going to be 

needed.  The shed has been removed and the new base is getting ready for the new shed arriving on 

Thursday.  There is an upcoming fire training for large storage battery fires.   

Public Safety – Constable Santelli reported on his finding for possible shotgun and rifle.  He will 

check out trade in on his current arms and bring the information back.  His installation for Axon is April 

11, 2024.  Purchase will be on a future agenda. 

Public Comments – None 

Announcements.   

Roads – several concerns have been bought up for the late salting with Saturday’s ice. 

Chairman Butler – nothing 

Supervisor Madsen – Braking signs are up. 

Supervisor Wilson – nothing 

Clerk Deuster – gave a review of the February 20, 2024 election.  Lions are here to present the 

$1400.00 check for the AED purchased for the Office. 

 

Chairman Butler made a motion to adjourn at 6:30pm.  Seconded by Supervisor Madsen.  

Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Donna Deuster,  Clerk,  Town of Wheatland. 


